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Date: September 30, 2025        Alert No. 01 
 

CONSTRUCTION ALERT 
Fontaine HPC Data Center  

 
ITEMS OF INTEREST: 

Starting Thursday, October 2, 2025 through Saturday, October 4, 2025, Schnabel 
Engineering will have their driller onsite to take geotechnical borings to inform the design 
of the foundations for the Fontaine High Performance Computing Data Center. Please 
reference exhibit 1 on Page 2 for the sequence of borings to occur over three days.  
 

EXIT & SIDEWALK ACCESSIBILITY 
• ☐ Work blocks existing building exits, and was reviewed with OUBO prior to blockage.            

☐ Work blocks existing sidewalks, and was reviewed with OUBO prior to blockage.                        
☒ No impact to existing building exits and sidewalks. 
 

BACKGROUND: 
A new 16 MW data center at the Fontaine Research Park will provide the infrastructure needed for 
the University to keep pace with advancements in computational hardware. Construction is 
anticipated to commence in Q3 2026.  
 
ISSUED BY: 
Taryn Spence | Project Mgr. | CC&R | tsh2n@virginia.edu | 434-872-3154 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

tel:4349824621
tel:4349824628
http://www.fm.virginia.edu/
mailto:tsh2n@virginia.edu


2 
 

PHOTOS/MAPS OF AREAS AFFECTED: 
 

Exhibit 1 
 

 
 

 
END OF ALERT 
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